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‘Where children come first’

Seven Stars is a relatively small primary 
school in an area of high deprivation.

The progress of our pupils has been impressive 
and our results last year (2012) showed 100% 
progress for all pupils in English and 89% in 
Maths and 83% age-related expectations in com-
bined English and Maths.

The school rose from special measures in 2006 
to our most recent full inspection which judged 
us to be ‘good’ in 2010 and a specific inspection 
in Enterprise as ‘outstanding’. There are sev-
eral factors that have contributed to the success 
of Seven Stars and these can be summed up as 
‘SHINES’:-

Skilled staff
High hopes
Immediate intervention
Nurturing ethos
Engaging curriculum
Special moments

Skilled staff

All staff at Seven Stars have unique skills which 
they use to benefit all the children in the school.

One of our Teaching Assistants is an avid gar-
dener whilst other Teaching Assistants lead a 
Cooking for Life project in our newly developed 
kitchen area.

Critically, our teachers are determined to im-
prove teaching and learning and the Lesson 
Study model has been a way of peer-supported 
evaluation in which effective improvements are 
achieved through open and honest discussion 
rather than ‘examination’ by Senior Managers 
alone. This has meant the focus has been on the 
teachers being learners together instead of com-
petitors for the best grades!

High hopes

Despite the socio-economic challenges sur-
rounding us we believe there is no reason why 
our children cannot achieve the highest attain-
ment and progress.  

A recent boys writing project saw remarkable re-
sults when we worked with the Local Authority 
and other primary schools to improve the writing 
of disengaged Year 3 pupils.

They spent afternoons outside in tents writing 
in mud, collecting  and identifying leaves and a 
variety of other activities all of which supported 
their learning as they kept diaries of what they 
had experienced. They made accelerated pro-
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gress in their writing and more importantly ac-
quired an increased desire to write.

Immediate intervention

We found that responding quickly to any child’s 
failure to progress was crucial rooted in identi-
fying potential barriers which may occur at any 
moment in a child’s life, and then not accepting 
those barriers as an excuse for failure.

We have a highly skilled Teaching Assistant who 
runs the majority of our group intervention work 
across the cohorts and a part-time teacher who is 
able to quickly adapt and address more specific 
needs in response to pupil progress data. Our 
Deputy Head delivers daily challenging inter-
vention sessions for older pupils. 

Nurturing ethos

We place huge emphasis on developing the skills 
that promote positive behaviour and effective 
learning.  We were particularly pleased when our 
most recent OFSTED inspection judged us to be 
a good school where care, guidance and support 
are outstanding. 

Our Nurture group (the ‘Eden Class’) enables 
children to develop resilience to overcome po-
tential barriers to their learning. The impact on 
the children and school has been immense with 
many children who had faced an uncertain future 
thriving and achieving national expectations.

Engaging curriculum

‘Learning Journeys’ such as Indian Culture or 
Amazing Oceans have engaged our children and 
their stimulus for learning is further enhanced by 
visits and visitors.

Good questioning has been key and we have 
seen how this can improve independent learning 
and deeper understanding when the first answer 
can often be used as a stepping stone to a more 
challenging thought or question.

OFSTED, visited in June 2011 to look at the 
work we were doing on ‘Enterprise Education’ 
and were extremely impressed. We were very 
proud when they said ‘the overall effectiveness 
of enterprise education in promoting pupils’ eco-
nomic and business understanding and enter-
prise and financial capability is outstanding.’  

Special moments

Our final factor for improved performance at 
Seven Stars has been the special moments which 
have brought the school community together 
around a common theme or event.

In our ‘Unique Week’ the children explored what 
it was like to be deaf and met an Indian dancer 
who introduced us to the meanings behind In-
dian dance and culture.

Our children have many innate skills and much 
potential and our job is to use all of our profes-
sional abilities to enable them all to shine.  


